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1:00 – 1:50 PM, ST 501

Minutes

Present: Richard Cangro, Jonathan Day, Virginia Diehl, Kimberly Hartweg, Bree McEwan, Terry Smith, Sharon Stevens, John Stierman, Cynthia Struthers, Bruce Walters

CIT continued the discussion of strategies to improve the response rate in online course evaluations.  Dr. Richard Carter, Director of the School of Distance Learning, International Studies and Outreach was a guest at the meeting. According to Dr. Carter, his office worked directly with the Provost’s office to make the switch to Desire2Learn. Now all online classes are on a single platform. Online enrollment has since increased, surpassing 10,000 students each semester. Summer enrollments are almost equal to those of Fall and Spring. 

Previously, online course were not evaluated. His office was asked to embed the evaluation into Western Online for all online classes. The evaluation questions replicate the questions for face-to-face classes from each department. The departments choose their evaluation questions. These are voted on and then approved by the Provost’s office. The Distance Learning office is then notified and the materials are given to the web designer. The evaluations are available to students during the same time frame as they would be for face-to-face classes. Faculty are encouraged to let students know that the link to the evaluation is active. There is otherwise no notification to students about the evaluations. The results go directly to the department chairs.

A requirement for this process was that the evaluations are completely anonymous. There is no record of who did or did not respond. 

Question: How does the student know they are anonymous?
Answer: They are not told one way or the other. 

Comment: In online evaluations in the EIS department students are given daily reminders from the secretary. 
Response: They will look into how reminders can be sent through the D2L system. All students would receive the reminders since they will not know who has or has not responded. 

Comment: The output through this system is a mess. It comes as an Excel file. Qualitative comments are on one line and may continue for 4 pages. 
Response: The data go directly to the chairs electronically.

Comment: The evaluations do not give means for the items or overall.
Response: They will look into providing means. 

Comment: We need to give students a statement about the evaluations being anonymous and an altruist message to encourage students to fill them out. Could the committee review this statement?
Response: Yes they can add that and will ask CIT for feedback.

Question: Can a block be put on the final material until students access the evaluation. It is voluntary so they do not need to fill it out, but they must access it. 
Response: Dr. Carter had left the meeting already and Sharon Stevens will follow up with him regarding this question. Sharon did follow up and the answer she received was “probably no”.

Regarding suggestions that evaluations be tied to extra credit or to grade releases – the committee believed these could be problematic and it was also noted that this is not possible as long as the evaluations are required to be completely anonymous with no record of who did or did not respond. 

At this time, recommendations for increasing the response rate for online course evaluations is to send frequent reminders to students and to provide them with a written statement about the anonymity and importance of the evaluations.



Next meeting: Wednesday, April 30th, 1-1:50 pm, ST 501. 
